                                    Murton Parish Council

Minutes of the meeting of Murton Parish Council held on Wednesday, 8 January 2025 at St James’s Church, Murton
Present: Chair Cllr R Clancey, Cllrs R Kettlestring, G Richardson, J Starzynski-Armitage, D Wells, A McFarlane (Clerk), Ward Cllrs M Warters and M Rowley
25/01
There were no Apologies for Absence
25/02
There were no Declarations of Interest
25/03
The Minutes of the meeting held on Wednesday, 11 December 2024 were confirmed as a true and correct record
25/04
Ongoing Issues and action                                                                                                                                                                         25.04.1 The Neighbourhood Plan consultation process with residents began on 6 November and was now extended to 10 January, with the Plan going for examination afterwards to an independent inspector 
25/05

There were no incidents reported to Police 101 during December 
25/06               There were no Planning Applications to consider. A Planning Application ref:

24/01711/FUL for DC Custom Campers at Highfield House, Moor Lane for conversion of building to commercial use was approved by City of York Council          
25/07

Cllr Kettlestring was to arrange the annual Litter Pick for Saturday, 22 February
and would place a notice in the Parish Link magazine. 
Ward Cllr Warters felt that the recent flooding of Osbaldwick Beck was linked to a rewilding project and failure to clear the Beck as it ran through Tang Hall park. Cllr Wells had spoken with Mr P Acomb and he had already planned to install an Owl nest box on the proposed new building should Planning Approval be granted
25/08
Financial Matters
   
25.08.1 A discussion took place about the Precept amount required for 2025/26. Allowing for expected expenditure it was agreed to ask CYC for an annual Precept of £3500.00


25.08.2 Lloyds Bank had advised of changes to the bank account which would mean a monthly charge of £4.25 for account maintenance. It was agreed to remain with Lloyds Bank

25/09
Correspondence had been received from Osbaldwick and Murton Parochial Church Council seeking views on the possible closure of Murton churchyard as space for full coffin burials is running out. It was agreed to invite the Priest In Charge and PCC Secretary to the next meeting to consider possible options

25/10
The date of the next meeting was confirmed as Wednesday, 12 February 2025 at 7.00pm 
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